SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD PUBLIC HEARING

JULY 14, 2003



PUBLIC HEARING
Proof of notice having been furnished, the public

July 14, 2003
hearing to hear all interested persons concerning enacting proposed Local Law entitled “Windmill Regulations” was called to order at 7:00pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Jeanne Gage, Johanna Zonnevylle, Jim Schartzer, Mr. & Mrs. Tom Santilli, Michael Parks, Charles Lightfoote, Heinz Altmann, Ted & Janet Dys, Phelps Greene, Dahl Schutz, Tom Holtz, Mr. & Mrs. Hemming, Jay Dutcher, Sybil Dutcher, Peter & Mary Blaisdell, Tom Kopf, Bruce Hawkins, Ray Montcrieff

COMMENTS
Tom Santilli, Prattsburg resident, said that he is investigating wind farms and belongs to a group of advocates for Prattsburg.  He said that he is getting information and bringing it to the Prattsburg Town Board meeting tomorrow night.


Supr. Marshall said that any information we would gladly share with you.


Michael Parks, 3664 Oakmont Rd., Bloomfield, said that he is involved with small windmill projects and is here to answer questions.


Heinz Altmann addressed the Town Board regarding the proposed law and the process that lead to the law.  He said that he looked it over carefully and wrote his improvements and comments and gave them to the Supervisor and others.  He said that no one approached him so he assumes they will address his proposed changes later.  He explained his changes and the process that lead to the Planning Board proposal.


Phelps Greene thanked the Planning Board people for their time and agrees with their conclusions.  He said that in the future information regarding a industrial wind farm could be included in the law.


Jim Schartzer, Planning Board member, said that one of the comments that came back from the Ontario County Planning Board agreed with this.


Jeanne Gage, 6104 Hicks Rd, Planning Board member, said that she finds it a privilege to serve and thanked all who come to our workshops, such as Mr. & Mrs. Dys, John Holtz, Phelps Greene and Heinz Altmann.  She read point number three from the cover letter dated June 6, 2003 to the Town Board.


Supr. Marshall said that he received four e-mails, three in favor and one against.  He read the recommendation of the Ontario County Planning Board.  He said that he believes that the modifications they reference are what Jeanne read to the Board.  

HEARING CLOSED
All persons desiring to be heard having been heard the hearing closed at 7:30pm.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

